
 
 

Fur Practices 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
TJX’s businesses around the world are fur-free. Our businesses also do not knowingly source 
goods containing angora (rabbit) fibers. From time to time, our businesses may offer products 
containing shearling, haircalf, or hide. The process of procuring merchandise for our off-price 
model is complex, and if an item containing fur is mistakenly sent to our stores or e-commerce 
sites, we work quickly to remove the item. 
 
We are also committed to continuous improvement in the ethical sourcing of products 
intended for sale in our businesses. Over the years, we have expanded our restrictions in this 
area, including, most recently, banning for sale any items containing angora (rabbit) fibers. As 
part of our ongoing considerations regarding animal welfare, information about our fur 
practices has been included in our social compliance training since 2018. Importantly, at all 
times, TJX is committed to conducting business in compliance with all applicable laws, rules, 
and regulations, including but not limited to, animal protection laws. 
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